
Dear Fellow Pastors,
Missionaries & Friends:

I am still thanking the
Lord for such a great
victory while in Japan.
The Bible says that
when Moses died at the
age of 120 years old,
“his eye was not dim,
nor his natural force
abated.” While in Japan,
I was amazed that I did
not get tired and was able to keep a very busy schedule going from church to church, city to city
while preaching 26 times. I guess you would say that my “natural force was not abated.”

As soon as I got back to Springfield, immediately I found myself busily engaged in
my various ministries. I am amazed at the reception of the second printing of my
book, “NO MORE TEARS.” I am receiving orders for 5, 10, 20, and up to 30 copies.
Many who had received a copy of my first printing have ordered more.
Churches are ordering a number of copies to have on hand to give to those
who are going through the valley of having lost a spouse or close relative.
Understand, I use the word “lost,” but in reality, they are not lost. When you
know where someone is, they are not lost.

The SOS Soulwinning ministry continues to spread out around the world. I introduced
the SOS card to churches all over Japan. Word comes from Africa, India and other
countries that souls are being saved as a result of this ministry.

The Japanese Church services continue each week.
Many of our people are on their New Year’s vacation, but
services continue as usual.

I do appreciate your prayers and support for these ministries. If
you are close to Springfield, I would like to present my ministry to your church. I am now making a
Power Point presentation of my trip to Japan.

Happy New Year & God Bless You,

Bill Hathaway I want to thank all of you for your prayers & financial help while I was in Japan.


